SFAC Meeting Willows
November 5, 2010

Minutes

Members Present; Trinity County; Dero Forslund; Plumas- Lori Simpson; Siskiyou- Marcia Armstrong; El Dorado- Ray Nutting; Butte County- Joann Townsend (for Supe Bill Connelly); Tuolumne- Teri Murrison; Modoc- Sean Curtis – Farm Bureau; Shasta County- Linda Hartman and Leonard Moty; QLG County Forester Frank Stewart; Carpenter and Woodworkers Union- Mike Wood; SPI- Mark Lathrop and Mark Luster; El Dorado Fire Safe Council- Vicki Yorty;  SN Conservancy- Chris Dallas; Congressman McClintock Rep- Ross Branch; SFAC Representatives- Laurel Brent Bumb (El Dorado Chamber) and Bill Wickman (Plumas Econ Recovery/AFRC).
We held our first meeting in Willows at the Mendocino NF Supervisors Office.  Meeting began at 10 at opened with discussion of additional agenda items.  
With the absence of Susanne Baremore we deleted the Cooperative Agreements topic and added items for; 
· Fire Safe Councils 
· Next meeting with the Regional Forester  
· Report about status of closed mills and co-generation issues in NE area (Loyalton and Quincy)
Agenda item discussions;

Sept 19th field review in Weaverville area with Regional Forester and SFAC.

Marcia, Dero and Teri provided overview of trip.  Issues discussed;

· Loss of infrastructure and impacts to communities

· Reviewed Oregon fire and standing dead fuel issue with no salvage and increased threat of fire to the community because of no or limited action.  Discussed from a public health and safety standpoint.

· Discussed bio-mass from the fire and non-salvage and related the added cost to let fire material to deteriorate to the point it is only good for bio and no available economics from sawlogs to support the bio treatment.

· Reviewed Trinity River mill and reconstruction after fire of 2009 and the commitment of the company to re-invest in the community.  Discussed the need to assure a supply of material to support this re-investment.

· Had a discussion with the Hayfork Watershed Center reps and they stated that work should not proceed without consensus from environmental groups
· Issue discussed often the issue is not local enviro groups, but national.  MY NOTE: it is very common that local groups are financially backed by national groups so it is a complex issue that involves both local and national environmental groups.

FS Budget and CFRLA;

· Still under a continuing resolution so planning at 90% level of 2010 budget

· FY 11 timber targets are only 285mmbf where it was 409mmbf for Fy10

· Discussed concern and debate over the funding of CFRLA on a national basis and what that can mean to some of the normal budgeted line items.  Concern over the funding of fire safe councils

· Steve and Bill are doing a letter to Senator Feinstein to outline budget potential impacts and concerns about FSC’s.  This is a spin off of not signing letter sent by SN Conservancy from the Nature Conservancy supporting CFRLA and $40 million without voicing any concerns. 

Public Land Issues- 

· Teri went through her research on connecting corridors on a large scale across the country.  Talked about conservation biology being the key phrase and stating this period of extinction is human caused.  Feels that we are seeing a set participatory science strategy;

· Strategy would need a large areas of land and need corridors to connect these large tracts

· Feel large carnivores are gone or threatened

· Corridors are from Mexico to Canada to re-connect species

· She has presented the group with a paper that she has much of her research on and it is titled Rewilding Dots & big picture series index: From pre-dots to purpose of a land use plan.  She provided us with some intriguing information that makes you wonder if there is a large plot from scientists and other groups that are trying to tie up large parcels of land.

Media Plan-

· Bill will work this winter on the revision of the talking points that Mark Luster provided.  He will us those points as a starting point and edit them to fit our SFAC concerns, issues and information.
· Discussed developing a web site and Dero stated he has experience and can assist.

· Also talked about get SFAC on Facebook or other media

· Discussed need to list our local paper publisher, names, and start providing articles, letters to editor and views to provide exposure for SFAC and get more exposure.

Fire Safe Council- lead by Frank S.

· Could lose Title II and III if Secure Rural Schools as well as Nat’l Fire Plan are not renewed

· Have had $10 million/yr for competitive bids and normally receive $45 million in requests

· Title III funds the FSC coordinators and Frank explained that past funds have terminated and at risk

· Got into a side conversation about funding for SN Conservancy and Dallas explained;
· License plate fees are used to pay most SNC salaries
· Prop 84 water funds also fund SNC Grants
General Topic Discussion

· R5 Ecosystem Restoration meeting in Sacramento November 4th; Frank and Lori gave overview.  Both felt that it is important that our SFAC group as well as others interested in this effort need to be present at future meetings.  This November meeting was dominated by FS, Research and Environmental groups.  If we do not provide a representation, the strategy that the FS may come up with will not be representative of our counties, industry, businesses, farm bureaus, fire safe councils and others who have a vested interest in the outcome of this process.  We will keep you posted on results as well as future meetings.  I had sent you the original notice on this meeting.

· We had a discussion of SFAC making an effort to work with the new Governor on his renewable energy effort.  We discussed sending a letter expressing SFAC desire to work with his office on this issue.  Dero stated that he has good local contacts with the new governor and will assist.   We need to pursue this and have something ready by January to proceed.  I will work with Dero and Marcia and anyone else who wants to work on this effort.

· Short discussion of the need to pursue and ask questions of our local congressional reps about picking up the NEPA revision effort that was started a couple years ago but then dropped.

· Next meeting with Regional Forester.  Discussed that in future meetings we need to include the deliverables (action items) from the last meeting.  In this case, from last August.  Bill will take a look at notes from that meeting and get items that were discussed.  Also stated that we should add Congressman Lungren into the invitation since Robert Ehlert has been at all of our meetings and the Congressman also had a presence at the Fire Forum in 2008 in Sacramento.  Teri mentioned another representative and Bill will get with her.   We will try to group our February quarterly SFAC meeting on the same day as this RF meeting.  Right now we are trying for February 18th.
· Had another discussion on appeals and litigation that may be necessary to get the attention and participation between the counties and forest service.  Currently there are discussions on the Shasta-T and the possibility of moving forward with litigation.  Also discussed trying conflict resolution but at this time, the majority feel that there is still not a sincere effort to work with the counties.
· A question was asked of Chris Dallas, SNC rep, on how the upcoming Sierra Nevada Forest and Community Initiative (SNFCI) Regional Coordinating Council meeting is different from the R5 Ecosystem Restoration effort that was held on Nov 4th.  Teri stated that want to coordinate/collaborate but still concerned about the socioeconomic of the rural counties and possible impacts from the initiative.  Concerned about what the word “coordination” means to many and conflict with that meaning.  Wants the Initiative to be part of the county process not visa versa. 
· New members discussion.  Listed trying to include new members from schools, rural schools coalition, Rocky Mtn Elk, Clean Energy, RCD, NRCD, other unions, water (Mark Rentz).
· Agreed that Willows and the FS office are a good place for future meetings and set 2011 dates:  February 18th, May 20th, August 19th and November 4th.  
Notes submitted by Bill Wickman, Representative of SFAC 
